
 
NOTICE 

PALM BEACH COUNTY 
On March 4, 2009, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 
awarded Neighborhood Stabilization Program (NSP1) funding in the amount of 
$27,700,340 to the Palm Beach County CDBG Entitlement Jurisdiction (which at the 
time only excluded the Cities of West Palm Beach, Boynton Beach, Delray Beach, and 
Boca Raton).  In order to secure these funds, the County submitted a funding 
application to HUD which consisted of an Amendment to its Action Plan for FY 2007-08 
reflecting its proposed NSP activities.  At this time, the County is amending the Action 
Plan in order to re-allocate funds from Program Income to the Residential 
Redevelopment Program. 

 
31st Amendment to the Action Plan for FY 2007-08 
The proposed 31st Amendment to the FY 2007-08 Action Plan entails the re-allocation 
of NSP1 Program Income funds in the amount of $96,439 to the Community Land Trust 
of Palm Beach County (CLT of PBC) under the Residential Redevelopment Program in 
order to rehabilitate two (2) single family housing units located at 5904 Corson Place, 
Lake Worth and 235 Bobwhite Road, Royal Palm Beach.  Both units were acquired by 
the CLT of PBC using NSP1 funds. The additional funding will bring to $1,115,852.60 
the amount of NSP1 funds granted to the CLT of PBC. 
 
Implementing Agency: Department of Economic Sustainability (DES) 
 
Written comments on the proposed Amendment will be accepted by DES at 100 
Australian Avenue, Suite 500, West Palm Beach, FL 33406, until  April 5, 2012.   
 
IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE PROVISIONS OF THE ADA, THIS AD CAN BE 
REQUESTED IN AN ALTERNATE FORMAT (CONTACT 561-233-3616). 
 
Publish:    March 21, 2012  

 


